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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Regulation of Domestic Bores

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
QWD members are divided on this issue - some desperately want further controls placed on use of domestic bores while others see this as State government interference. This is not unusual for an organisation with members from the tropical north to the NSW Border and ranging from the coastal areas to our Western borders. It is also not surprising that there are different perceptions of domestic bores across Queensland. What all Councils agree is - domestic bores should not jeopardise community supplies particularly in times of drought. 

The recent history of the proposed changes to regulation of domestic bores has been a roller coaster. Prior to the State election last year advice to the QWD was that a position paper outlining options to regulate domestic bores was stalled until after the election. A position paper was finally completed and was circulated to local government for comment by the LGAQ and QWD on 30th of March (see position paper on QWD member’s website). 

Thank you to all those who have provided feedback. There have been some genuine concerns with aspects of the paper but the general consensus is that the proposed amendments would provide for improved management of domestic bores in times of drought but allowed a flexibility for Councils to decide when stricter controls were necessary. Unfortunately, the proposed changes to the regulation have been delayed until September this year. However, as there is now more time for comment, we will be accepting feedback until the end of May and the QWD and LGAQ will continue to work with the Department on this issue.

Last week on the 10th May, Minister Craig Wallace announced a moratorium that effectively bans drilling of new bores in parts of Toowoomba and Brisbane (Ministerial Press Release; LGAQ circular). Although the timing of the announcement came earlier than many anticipated, the moratorium was an expected, interim measure for the drought-stricken SEQ and Toowoomba, until regulatory changes come into effect. Details on the moratoria in Brisbane and Toowoomba are now available on the Department’s website along with a fact sheet for Brisbane and guidelines for Toowoomba. The ban does not limit the use of bores already in existence in these areas but does prevent them from being enlarged, deepened or changed. 

Some members have inquired whether the moratorium can be extended to cover other areas where water supplies are of concern and initial advice is that such requests can be made to the relevant regional office of NR&W and would be considered on a case-by-case basis. Clearly, such an extension would not prevent any current excessive stress placed on community supplies from poorly-managed domestic bores, but would prevent creation of new bores and would communicate a strong position for a Council on the issue of water use.
If you require any additional information, please contact either:
Rob Fearon
Executive Manager - Queensland Water Directorate
Phone: 3252 4701
Email: rfearon@qldwater.com.au
Mark Piorkowski
Manager for Roads, Transport and Infrastructure – LGAQ
Phone: 3000 2226
Email: mark_piorkowski@lgaq.asn.au
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This message may be passed on to interested individuals and organisations.
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